
 

 
 

 

 
Health and Wellbeing Board 15 July 2015 
Report of the Chief Operating Officer – NHS Vale of York Clinical 
Commissioning Group 
 

Update on the Better Care Fund 

Summary 

1. This report asks the Health and Wellbeing Board to note progress 
made and to continue their support of the implementation and 
delivery of the Better Care Fund plan. 

Background 

2. The Better Care Fund (BCF) is a nationally agreed process to ‘pool’ 
elements of Health and Social Care Budgets to help Health and 
Wellbeing Board (HWB) areas integrate and improve services which 
support local wellbeing priorities.  A comprehensive update around 
progress is at Appendix A to this report. A copy of the BCF 
submission is at Annex A and is available to view online. 

Main/Key Issues to be Considered 

3. These are detailed in the Appendix A.   

Consultation  

4. We have continued to consult with partners in the development of 
our BCF plan and as we move deeper into the implementation 
phase throughout 2015, we will update and improve our consultation 
sessions with wider stakeholders and interested parties. 

Options  

5. This report is for information only and there are no specific options 
for the Board to consider. 

Analysis 
 

6. Not applicable 



 

Strategic/Operational Plans 

7. The BCF plan is aligned with, and complements the NHS Vale of 
York Clinical Commissioning Group’s Strategic Plan 2014-19 and its 
Operational Plan 2014-16 and the Joint Strategic Needs 
Assessment. 

 Implications 

8. Not applicable 

 Risk Management 

9. Not applicable 

 Recommendations 

10. The Health and Wellbeing Board are asked to note the content of 
this report and continue to support the strategic direction of travel 
for BCF and wider system integration. 

Reason: To be kept informed of progress on the Better Care Fund 
programme 
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